Senate submission into plastic bag levy

I would like to voice my support for the proposed introduction of a levy on plastic bags.

· Plastic bags are a very common litter item. I see them all the time along the beaches, roads and parks in our local area in north Queensland. They wash into storm water drains and end up in oceans. We had the case of a Bryde’s whale that stranded on the mud flats in Trinity Inlet (just next to Cairns). The whale was alive when it stranded but obviously distressed. It soon died on the mud flats. A necropsy was undertaken on the animal which discovered?? m2 of plastic in its stomach. Numerous other necropsies on marine animals, in particular whales and turtles, have found plastic in their stomachs or oesophagus. As such any reduction in the number of plastic bags that reach waterways would be a fantastic achievement. 

· Currently when you enter a local supermarket you are automatically given plastic bags. You have to state a number of times that you would not like plastic bags. You are even automatically offered a plastic bag even if you just have one item. A levy on plastic bags would mean people would stop and think about accepting these plastic bags. 

· I feel people just need some encouragement not to take plastic bags and that the introduction of a levy would be just the thing to do this. 

· The introduction of a plastic bag levy in Ireland has been an incredible success, reducing the number of plastic bags by 90%.

· I believe the monies raised from the levy should only be spent on environmental projects.

Thanking you for the opportunity to comment on this very important matter.
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